
Honor those who Work 

Tea-publicians COMMIT TO reforming Immigration by requiring all employers to 

register their employees who are in the country illegally as guest workers within 6 

months.    Employers will be required to obtain finger prints and a picture of their 

workers and send this information to a government funded company to receive a guest 

worker card.  This requirement is reasonable since our troops in Iraq have been using 

an electronic system to rapidly digitize the fingerprints and pictures of suspected 

militants and that technology could easily be implemented in civil society by employers. 

    Presently illegal aliens will then automatically become legal guest workers and be 

required to establish an American Wealth Account (AWA) for themselves and an 

American Medical Account (AMA) for themselves and each of their dependents, all of 

which would be deposited in an FDIC bank.   This approach to a comprehensive 

immigration allows those presently here illegally to sign up for the normal immigration 

process, i.e. get in line while working in America.    More importantly, the cost of medical 

care and future retirement funds for guest workers are addressed through employer 

matching deposits in an AWA and AMAs.    This approach prevents citizens from 

funding illegal immigrant’s medical care and results in an equal wages for guest workers 

and citizen workers since the benefit costs are included in the cost each employer must 

fund when employing a guest worker.   One further step in insuring that illegal 

immigrants do not burden the local communities for the expense of emergency medical 

care is to reimburse local medical expenses by placing a lien on the foreign aid of the 

illegal immigrant's originating country.  

    After 6 months, the illegal alien issue will be resolved, guest workers will be able to 

enter and leave the country as they find work with their guest worker card.     Those 

illegal aliens that do not register with the government or with their employers will be 

deported, independent of their situation with their families.   In addition, the present law 

that bestows citizenship on those born in this country to non-citizen parents will be 

revised to bestow citizenship only on those born to citizen parents. 



 


